



Address all correspondence to

The Chief Executive Officer, PO Box 42, Nowra NSW 2541 Australia council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au | DX5323 Nowra | Fax **02 4422 1816**

shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 🖪 💿 📾 🔊

Council Reference: 64312E (D22/55898)

11/02/2022

Kangaroo Valley CCB C/- Brenda Sambrook – Treasurer By email only: - kvccb@kangaroovallev.nsw.au

Dear Kangaroo Valley CCB

Road Sealing – Mt Scanzi Rd, Kangaroo Valley

Council wishes to advise that works are scheduled to seal the unsealed section of Mt Scanzi Rd from the Tallowa Dam Rd/Mt Scanzi Rd intersection to the existing sealed section on Mt Scanzi Rd (total approximate length 1km).

Work is scheduled to commence in early March 2022 and is expected to take approximately 2 weeks to prepare the base for sealing, weather permitting. Further notice will be provided of the sealing date.

There will be noise from plant and machinery, in the hours from 7am to 5pm during the construction. Traffic control may be in place at times and access to properties will remain available, however, minor delays may occur.

Council apologises for any inconvenience and wishes to thank you in advance for your co-operation.

If you need further information about this matter, please contact Wayne Schnoor, City Services on 1300 293 111. Please quote Council's reference 64312E (D22/55898).

Yours faithfully

Wayne Schnoor

Engineering Officer - North